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HOMICIDE INVESTIGATION UNDERWAY

Tigard Police officers responded to a welfare check Monday evening that led to a
homicide investigation which is now underway.

At about 9:36 PM on Monday 12/18, a caller reported a
man slumped over inside a parked car in a parking lot
1 in the 9300 block of SW Washington Square Road. The
™ caller reported hearing “pops” a few minutes earlier.
Responding officers and medics confirmed the man in
the car was deceased and had been shot.

- The parking lot was taped off as the crime scene was

. processed Monday evening. At this stage in the
investigation, detectives believe the victim was

. specifically targeted and that this was not a random
attack. Because of this, investigators do not believe
there is an ongoing threat to the general public in the
area.

Investigators at the scene, 12/18/23.

The victim will not be named until his identity is confirmed and his family is notified
of his death. Detectives are working to pull surveillance video and gather additional
evidence as the investigation continues.
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